
UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

REGION I 
2100 RENAISSANCE BLVD. 

KING OF PRUSSIA, PA 19406-2713 

Peter Cordeau 
Chief Executive Officer 

Vassar Health Connecticut, Inc. 
d/b/a Sharon Hospital 
50 Hospital Hill Road 
Sharon, CT 06069 

July31,2017 

SUBJECT: VASSAR HEALTH CONNECTICUT, INC. D/B/A SHARON HOSPITAL, 
ACCEPTANCE OF NOTIFICATION OF DELAY IN SALE, MAIL CONTROL NO. 
599963 

Dear Mr. Cordeau: 

This is in reference to your letter dated June 27, 2017, notifying the NRC that the closing date 
for the sale of Sharon Hospital to Vassar Health Connecticut, Inc. has been postponed. It is our 
understanding that the Certificate of Need has been received from the State of Connecticut and 
that the sale should occur on August 1, 2017. Your letter dated June 27, 2017 is accepted as 
the required notification. Please note that you will need to notify us promptly, in writing, after the 
transaction has been finalized and include a signed copy of the sales agreement confirming 
completion of the transaction. If this planned sale has not been consummated within 30 days of the 
date of this letter, please notify us in writing. Please contact Janice Nguyen at (610) 337-5006, or by 
e-mail at janice.nquyen@nrc.gov. 

Your cooperation is appreciated. 

License No. 06-08020-02 
Docket No. 030-01272 
Mail Control No. 599963 

cc: Thomas J. Larocca, M.S., DABR 
Radiation Sat ety Officer 

Sincerely, 

r-/7~ 
Janice Nguyen, Senior Health Physicist 
Medical Branch 
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety 
Region I 
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